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Move Over. It’s the Law.

Sample News Release
Note: Before filling in the names of your organization and spokespeople, you MUST obtain their permission to use their names in this press release. Also, you must get clearance for the quotes you attribute to them, modifying the quotes as they request. 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: [Date]

CONTACT: [Name, Phone Number, E-Mail]

[Local Law Enforcement Organization] Launches “Move Over” Campaign to Protect Law Enforcement

Message to Drivers: Move Over. It’s the Law.

[City, State] –Every day on our roadways, law enforcement put their lives at risk to protect the public—especially out on the road. For the second year in a row, traffic-related incidents are the leading cause of death for on-duty law enforcement officers. In just the first half of 2014, there were 26 law enforcement officers killed in traffic-related incidents in the line of duty—a 37-percent increase over the same period last year. The average age of the fallen officers was 42, with an average of 13 years of service and two children each, on average.  From 2003-2012, of the 1,540 officers killed in the line of duty, almost half (44%) of those were killed in traffic-related incidents. In an effort to protect those who protect us, every state has “Move Over” laws, requiring drivers to move over and/or slow down when approaching stopped emergency vehicles. The problem is, not everyone knows about or follows these laws. In 2012, Hawaii was the final state to enact such a law, but the “Move Over” laws aren’t a new concept. The first “Move Over” law was introduced in South Carolina in 1996 following the death of a paramedic who was struck at a crash scene.  
The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) has reached out to state and local highway safety partners to help get the word out to every motorist: Move Over. It’s the Law. 

“We see it too often,” said [local law enforcement official]. “These law enforcement officers work in dangerous situations all the time, but drivers really increase that risk for them when they zoom by and ignore the flashing lights—and the law.”  In 2013, 46 law enforcement officers were struck and killed in traffic incidents. That’s why all drivers need to know the law and follow it: to protect those who protect us.

NHTSA has used a similar high-visibility approach in other traffic safety campaigns, such as Click It or Ticket. These tactics have proven helpful in getting the word out about existing laws and the reasons they’re important. 

[Local official] stressed the meaning behind the national awareness campaign. “Many drivers seem to think that moving over is just an optional courtesy when they see law enforcement or emergency vehicles pulled over on the side of the road,” [he/she] said. “It’s not optional. Move Over. It’s the Law.”  
[Include state “Move Over” law specifics, including fines/penalties if available.]

Emergency personnel can only do so much to keep themselves safe when they pull over on the side of the road. The rest of the responsibility falls on all motorists. So remember, next time you see those flashing lights ahead, Move Over. It’s the Law.
For more information about the Move Over. It’s the Law. campaign, visit www.TrafficSafetyMarketing.gov.
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